Board of Selectmen October 8, 2018 - DRAFT APPROVED

Present: Connie Twombley, Chair; Dennis Miller; and Kelley A. Collins, Town Administrator

Ms. Twombley called the posted meeting to order at 10:01 a.m.

Vacancy in the Board of Selectmen

Chairperson Twombley noted that Selectman Vin Wallace resigned his position citing a new position in the private sector. The Board thanked Mr. Wallace for his service.

Selectman Miller noted that the Board solicited letters of interest with a closing of Friday, October 5, 2018 at 4:00 p.m. There were 9 letters; one withdrawal and one verbal interest.

Selectman Miller made a motion to appoint Kenneth Paul, Sr. to the Board of Selectmen until the next regular Town election in March 2019. Chairperson Twombley seconded. Motion passed 2-0.

The public thanked the Board, and staff, for coming in on their Columbus Day Holiday to take care of this business of the Town. The Board signed letters thanking all the interested parties for their willingness to serve. The Board executed an appointment form for Mr. Paul.

Mr. Miller moved to adjourn at 10:08 a.m. Mrs. Twombley seconded the motion, which passed 2-0.

Respectfully submitted, Kelley A. Collins/Town Administrator

Approval of Minutes:

Connie Twombley, Chair

Dennis Miller